Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association
Meeting Minutes

May 1, 2008
Call to Order

President Doug Willis called the Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association meeting to order at 11:40 a.m. at Graham Fire & Rescue.  The following were present:

Greg Miller, McNeil Island

James Jaques, Milton FD

Randy Shelton, Orting FD

Jeff Jensen, Tacoma FD

Ken Sharp, PCFD #2

Jim Sharp, PCFD #3

Dan Rankin, PCFD #3

Bob Black, PCFD #5

Eric Watson, PCFD #5

Bill Jarmon, PCFD #5
Tom Sutich, PCFD #5

Jack Andren, PCFD #6

Doug Willis, PCFD #6

Bryan Pearson, PCFD #6
Judy Murphy, PCFD #6

Baron Banks, PCFD #6
Gary McVay, PCFD #13

Andy McAfee, PCFD #14

Bob Vellias, PCFD #15

Tom Lique, PCFD #16
Ryan Baskett, PCFD #21

Gary Franz, PCFD #21
Kathy Hale, PCFD #21

Todd Jensen, PCFD #21
Jay Espinosa, PCFD #21

Jake Doty, PCFD #22

Garry Olson, PCFD #23

William Tylor, PCFD #23
Jay Wiggins, PCFD #27

Marci Scott, PCDEM
Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB

Dic Gribbon, PSCAA

Norma Pancake, PCEMS

Recorder Denise Menge

Flag Salute
Ryan Baskett led the flag salute and welcomed everyone to Graham Fire & Rescue.
Approval of Minutes

It was moved and seconded to approve the April 3, 2008 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report

Kathy Hale reported the account balance is $9,215.31.
Correspondence

President Willis reported Chief Daniels from Renton has contacted him and would like to get together to discuss issues being worked on.  He will be meeting with him next Tuesday.  He will report back next month.  If there are any issues anyone has, please let him know.
President Willis reported the Executive Board discussed the upcoming Tacoma Chaplaincy golf fundraiser.  The Executive Board recommends sponsoring two (2) holes at the Bronze level at $150.00 each.  Ron Menge was recently appointed to the Board of the Tacoma Chaplaincy, he is also a Lieutenant with CPFR and he is here to talk about the golf fundraiser.  Ron reported there are five (5) full-time Chaplains and he admires what they do.  The Tacoma Chaplaincy is a charitable organization and they raise funds through several fundraisers, one of them being the upcoming golf tournament.  It will be held on June 27th.  He appreciates the Association taking the time to consider supporting this event.  Also, it can be supported individually by anyone who would like to play golf.  A letter will be coming out soon to each Chief regarding the Chiefs and Chaplains luncheon.  It will be held on May 23rd at Josepe’s at 11:30.  Norma asked on behalf of PCDEM if the Angel 1 van is still available?  Ron stated they are working on getting it up and running, it has some electrical issues, etc.  Andy McAfee made a motion and Gary Franz seconded to sponsor two (2) holes at the Bronze level at $150.00 each for the Tacoma Chaplaincy Golf Tournament.  MOTION CARRIED.
Andy challenged the Association members to fill a spot with a foursome and play in the golf tournament.  Randy Shelton asked if we could follow up with mechanical needs for getting the van repaired.

President Willis stated he also received a letter from the State Chiefs regarding County organizations allowed to contribute up to $500.00 for legislative issues.  Changes have been made by the PDC for mini-packs.  There is a limit to $250.00 per candidate.  It has all been individual donations up to this point.  Andy McAfee made a motion and Gary Franz seconded to make a $500.00 donation to the State Chiefs legislative fund.  Discussion followed.  MOTION CARRIED.

Guest Speakers
Roger Bush reported he has been a Council member for 4 years.  He distributed several handouts.  He is in the 3rd District.  The 2007 Annual Report goes over what the County Council does.  They are a part of the legislative branch.  A dangerous animal ordinance will be signed here soon.  It is non-breed specific and encourages responsible ownership.  They also work on property rights issues, courts staffing, fire specific connectivity, not only roads but trails.  Road width issues and parking.  Multi family dwellings need to be addressed.  Traffic impact fees to raise money are being targeted for new growth and developments.  Cross base highway is actively being pursued.  It was scheduled to begin in April, it has been moved to June.  Other roadway work is underway and more is scheduled to be done.  Emergency Preparedness, the new EOC is opening on May 9th.  This is a state of the art facility.  He appreciates the departments and personnel that assist and work together to be available and to be a resource.  He appreciates the willingness to put together resources and time for joint exercises.  This is really important and beneficial.  There have been several performance audits done and they are looking at how to move forward with the economic down turn.  They are looking at cutting costs and have already cut 3% from their budget.  There is 800 million dollars of road needs and around 53 million dollars is spent each year. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Program/Speaker Committee

President Willis reported the next meeting is not the first  Thursday, it will be June 19th and will be a joint meeting with Law Enforcement at DEM.
Audit Committee - DORMANT
Banquet/Awards Committee

Nothing to report.
DIVISION REPORTS:

EMS

Judy Murphy reported she received a memo from Prosecutor Jerry Horn regarding the June 27th bill signing for HB 1333 for child welfare abuse and neglect.  She will get the time this is to be held out to everyone.  She just realized this is the same day as the golf tournament.
The prehospital WAC’s are going to be opened for changes.

MMRS which is a grant funded for medical things, it has been identified to develop MCI caches throughout the County.  One will be kept at CPFR, 1 at EPFR and 1 at Gig Harbor.  Call the dispatch agency to request.

The PC EMS Council met and the divert plan has been approved.  The EMS office will be sending something out.  Fire Comm has come up with a way to help with the data collection.  When a medic transfers the patient, they need to either go to their MDC or radio in for “off gurney time”.

Training – MetroTraining

Steve Murphy reported the next Metro Drill is May 14th at University Place on Transitional Fire Attacks from 0900 to 1200.  The next Metro Training meeting will be held on May 29th at 11:30 at Central Pierce Fire & Rescue.  Chuck King’s group has gotten together.  Their next meeting is scheduled for May 20th at Brown’s Point.  There is a redcard class being held at Fort Lewis, Kevin Morgan is the contact person if anyone is interested in attending.
Bryan Pearson reported money allocated allocated for the ICS 300 and 400 classes for OT back-fill is drying up and will be going away.  We have several grant applications in to the State to offer more all-risk, all-hazard classes.  We are trying to get all groups together.  Some of the classes are:  Smart School, Building Safety and Terror Threat, Blast Trauma and Mass Casualty, etc.  If anyone has any concerns or ideas, please contact him, he is the representative for the TEW committee.

Gary McVay reported May 15th is an exercise for water rescue.  There will be 12 agencies involved including the Coast Guard and Law Enforcement.

Steve Murphy distributed a copy of the ODA program University Place is running with Bates.  It is an inexpensive program.  If anyone is interested in attending any of the classes, please e-mail him, he will sign them up and then invoice your agency afterwards.

OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

No representative present.  
Department of Emergency Management

Marci Scott reported she oversees the training and exercise with the schools and there is an unfunded mandate, SB 5097 that requires 1 drill and 2 functional exercises every 4 years.  The schools also have to put together an emergency plan.  She presented a power point presentation “All Hazard Emergency Preparedness Training for Schools.”  See attached copy.  A group is being put together to work on coming up with a consistent training program.  They’ll be working on developing the curriculum and then asking agencies to teach it to the schools.  They want consistency and to be pro-active in mapping out the curriculum and scheduling with the schools.  The idea is to have the same information going to all of the school districts.  If anyone has any ideas or curriculum suggestions, please get them to her.  The schools will lose their federal funding if they don’t comply with this.  Gary McVay stated with regards to IMT teams and mutual aid – it is in our best interest to have other schools the same as our schools so that everyone is on the same page in case of an event.  June 13th Marci will be presenting this to the school superintendants.  DEM is working on getting grant money to help with this.
EMS

Norma Pancake reported she will be gone all of August with the Army Reserves.  Those who will be recerting in September, please have all of your paperwork in by the beginning of June so that she has time to get through them all.  
September 18 – 19 and September 20 – 21, two 2-day moulage classes will  be held at the new EOC.  Cost will be $275,class size is limited to 12, contact Norma if you have anyone who you want to send. Flyers will be coming out, but this is advanced notice to get your individuals on the list.
The Child Abuse Protocol that Fire Chiefs received from the prosecuting attorney is to go into the P.A. Office’s protocol book. It is up to you if you want to sign it. However it has not yet been approved by the State Department of Health-EMS Division or State AG. Dr.Waffle will be at the MPD Conference in June, where the topic will be discussed as a statewide issue.  There will be more to come on this, but we are working with the PA’s Office to try to keep the original ‘signing’ date.
The divert policy goes into effect June 1st. Dr.Waffle is putting out a letter requiring agencies to conduct training on the “over-ride” issue.  
Also, she would like to thank everyone for responding to the survey request.  There will be three (3) more coming out shortly.  These are from the State, through the West Region EMS Office and down to local EMS Offices to have completed.
Fire Marshal

Wayne Wienholz distributed copies of the monthly reports.  He stated that Roger talked about budget cuts in the County and if nothing changes, 1 inspector position may not get filled this year, but they should be okay.  6500 inspections were done last year.  Russ Henderson retired and Laurie Bischoff is their new assistant.
Wayne reported he has 3 tickets for the prayer breakfast being held tomorrow.  Let him know if you’d be interested in going.

State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

Jeff Jensen reported the conference will begin on July 8th.  The Governor will be attending the Banquet.  He would like to see more involvement with Pierce County resolutions, etc.  The legislative endorsements have been published and is available on the web site.  They were made aware of an issue this week with regards to heat related illness and the FF exemption no longer being in it.  The re-write of the safety standards is close to being complete.  Public hearings will be held next month.  EVIP is the new acronym for EVAP.  They are replacing Incident instead of Accident.  The curriculum is almost done and will be available on DVD.  There will be training opportunities to teach the new curriculum.  There is a Fire Act Prevention Grant for driver simulators.  There is a legal issue going on with South Kitsap and the Housing Authority regarding the right to negotiate payment for the delivery of service.  He’d like to thank the I/T and Officers Sections for their participation.  A No Secrets Symposium by the IAFF is coming up.  Fire Ops 101 with 40 elected officials from around the State – they are trying to do this once a year.
PS Clean Air Agency

Dic Gribbon stated he has nothing to report.  There will be a meeting following this meeting for the non urbanized areas land clearing permits.
PC Fire Commissioners

Dan Rankin reported their Executive Board will be meeting with Attorney Quinn regarding the article in yesterday’s paper about a Commissioners unprofessional behavior at meetings.  They are proceeding to investigate this.
Dept. of Natural Resources

No representative present.
Unfinished Business

A. Vacant Trustee Position – President Willis stated that Gary McVay has been appointed by the Executive Board to fill this position.
B. Annual Dues – this was approved at last months meeting.  The dues change will take effect next year.
C. EMT OTEP Plan – This is still being worked on.  Judy Murphy stated they will be meeting at 9:00 a.m. at the Tacoma Training Center next Wednesday to look at the plans.
New Business
Nothing at this time.
Good of the Order

Andy McAfee reported that Tony Cooper has been promoted to B/C.  Also, FF Matt Simmons who has been in the news recently, is at St. Joe’s on the 11th Floor.  He’d appreciate any crews stopping in.  He’s been given 6 months to a year to live.  They still don’t know what is causing his illness.  It is an auto-immune disease and they are working on getting him moved to Colorado to see a specialist.  A spaghetti dinner and auction is going to be held on May 10th to help raise money for him and his family.  $3500.00 was raised at a car wash recently.
Andy McAfee stated July 4th should be an interesting 3 day weekend this year.  He encourages everyone to put their plans together early.

President Willis thanked Tacoma FD for their fundraising efforts for FF Matt Simmons as well.

Wayne Wienholz reported he has been re-appointed to the Fire Protection Policy Board.
Greg Miller reported with regards to the surplus equipment  to Mexico – the 4 departments who normally don’t cross boundaries actually came together, crossed boundaries and trained together.
Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 1:35 p.m.

The next regular PCFCA meeting will be June 19, 2008 at 11:30 at PCDEM EOC.
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